The Gazette

All Star Quilters' Guild

August 2019 Newsletter Volume 31 Issue 7

We meet at: First Christian Church 11924 San Jose Blvd Jacksonville, FL

Calendar of Events

August 2019

5	Guild Board Meeting 10:00 AM			
5	Deadline for submitting articles for the August edition of the Gazette			
12	Sit 'n Stitch 10:00 – 12:00, Doll Clothes Day			
12	10:00 - 12:00 Zentangle Group with Marita			
19	Pancake Breakfast 8:30 AM - General Guild Meeting 10:00 AM –Vicki Zoller, "Read My Quilt"			
19	Immediately following the Meeting: Hand Applique and Stitch group with Elaine – anyone car			
	attend			
26	Sit 'n Stitch			
Septem	ber 2019			
2	Guild Board Meeting 10:00 AM			
2	Deadline for submitting articles for the September edition of the Gazette			
9	Sit 'n Stitch 10:00 – 12:00			
9	10:00 - 12:00 Zentangle Group with Marita			
16	General Guild Meeting 10:00 AM – Food Bank Drive – Program TBA			
16	Immediately following the Meeting: Hand Applique and Stitch group with Elaine – anyone car attend			
19 - 21	QuiltFest 2019			
23	Sit 'n Stitch 10:00 – 12:00			
30	"Pretty in Pink" with Nancy Wines			
Octobe	r 2019			
7	Guild Board Meeting 10:00AM			
7	Deadline for submitting articles for the October edition of the Gazette			
14	10:00 - 12:00 Zentangle Group with Marita			
14 - 18	Fall Retreat			
21	General Guild Meeting 10:00 AM – Sewing Room Sale – Program TBA			
21	Immediately following the Meeting: Hand Applique and Stitch group with Elaine – anyone ca attend.			
28	Sit 'n Stitch 10:00 – 12:00			

All Star Quilters' Guild -Where everyone can shine!



Let's get to know Toni Anweiler a bit better. She is originally from Lewistown, Maine and now living Jacksonville, FL. She has also lived in Lynn, Massachusetts and Pensacola, FL. She lived Jacksonville, Florida for 37 years.

Her journey to quilting is similar to many of us. Toni has been quilting for 20 years. She took a quilting class in 1991 at FCCJ from Gay Montgomery, who until recently she had been a member of All Stars.

When asked about her first quilt, Toni stated her first quilt was queen sized and the pattern was called Basket Weave.

Toni has been a member of All Stars for over three years but until she retired, she couldn't attend the meetings. Toni states she enjoys the programs and like to see what others have made.

Toni stated she likes Batiks and anything in blue as her favorite fabric. She has entered 5 or so quilts in Quilt Fest.

Toni also belongs to Coastal Quilters and meets with a group of friends every Saturday to quilt. Toni's story quilt is a row-by-row she is working on (UFO) with patterns that she collected from driving across the United States on our visit to Alaska in 2016 when she spent the summer with a sister who lives there.

Toni's other activities she enjoys include, gardening, reading, and traveling. Tony says they just bought a small RV and their next trip will be to Colorado in 3 weeks.

She has 4 children, 2 grandchildren and 1 cat. In 2016 she retired from 27 years with Winn Dixie. Twenty of those years were in computer programming.

Lisa Anderson

All Stars Quilt Retreat

ALL STARS QUILT RETREAT 2019 October 14-18, 2019 "BLOCK PARTY"

At the June 17 Guild meeting, the first day of registration for the All Stars Fall Retreat, all 35 available spaces were filled, and there are three names on the waiting list. If a space opens up, we will fill that space with a name from the waiting list. Names will be taken from the waiting list in the order they were added to the list.

If you made a partial payment of your registration, we will continue to take payments at the August and September Guild meetings. Final payment is due by Friday, October 4.

For Monday night dinner, there are two choice of entrée: eggplant parmesan and spaghetti with meatballs. The kitchen needs to know how many of each dish to prepare, so if you haven't made your choice yet, please be sure to see me at the next Guild meeting. If you don't eat red meat, please let me know that also, so that the kitchen can prepare a dish for you.

As anyone knows, who has attended, Retreats are great fun. This year's "Block Party" will carry on that tradition. In keeping with the theme, we will have a barbeque, games, a scavenger hunt and other block party activities. As in previous years, we also will provide a pattern so that you can make a block. On the last night of Retreat, those blocks will be given away in a drawing. Usually, there are enough blocks contributed so that three or four people win "bundles" of blocks.

Linda Wilson

Benefit Concert

Most of you know our sweet, hard working Community Service chair, Sue Abbey. You may have heard that her granddaughter Erin has been battling with cancer. Some friends of Sues' have organized a benefit concert to help offset some of her medical expenses. We are passing this information on to you in hopes that you will show your love and support for Sue and her granddaughter. The concert is being held at Lakewood United Methodist Church on Friday August 23, 2019 at 7pm. Tickets are \$10.00 per person. They will also be accepting any love offerings as well. The church is located at 6133 San Jose Blvd. Jacksonville, Fl. 32217. We hope you will consider attending this concert and bring a friend. We hear there will be some amazing musicians.

Community Service

Thanks for the beautiful quilts and pillowcases you donated last month. I can't wait to see what beauties you bring in August. They are always so well received. It makes me proud to deliver them. Thanks so much.

Sue Abbey, Sue Blythe and Trish Egbert

Education

Linda Hahn's class last month was fabulous!! Not only did she teach us the Tiki Tiki quilt, but she gave us some great quilting tips.

On September 30 the class is Pretty In Pink Quilt. This quilt was designed and will be taught by Nancy Wines.

This is a very simple but striking quilt. It would be pretty in colors other than pink and could be made in many different fabric collections. This will be the last class of the year. Both classes are \$10.

Bonnie Helm

Historian

1112n

<u>Photos, articles and other documents</u> If anyone has photos from the meetings or classes please send them to me for posting.

www.photobucket.com/user/allstarquiltguild/library.

History

No history this month.

We're travelling for 3 weeks and I forgot to look back at the old newsletters before I left NH.

Sandy Onsager

Kathi's Notes

Hello fellow guild members. Lots of quilting things coming up in the next few weeks. If you haven't signed up to help at Quilt Fest, you still have time.

Our pancake breakfast is right around the corner. And best of all our cookbooks will be out.

I'm still collecting fabric for our quilt fest bags. One is full and the other needs a lot more.

Fall is right around the corner, so enjoy what summer we have left.

Keep quilting,

Kathi Thompson

Library

The library will be closed this month since the tables will be needed for our pancake breakfast. Please keep any returns you have until the September meeting. See you in September!

Vicki Zoller

Membership

Membership Report for August 2019

There were 78 members present for the month of July. There were no visitors or new members this past month.

Lisa Anderson

Programs

This month the program will be Read My Quilts with Vicki Zoller. Yes, please come up and read my quilts! I love calligraphy, penmanship, fonts, lettering, and typefaces and enjoy incorporating them on the fronts and backs of many of my quilts. Please take some time to examine my quilts, (fairly) large and small, and read some of the stories and quotations. You might even discover a hidden message on the back of the quilts. Happy Quilting and Happy Reading!

Vicki Zoller

QuiltFest 2019

QUILTFEST 2019 September 19-21, 2019 "Bobbin on the Beach"

Here are some reminders about changes to this year's QuiltFest:

- The admission fee for the show will be increased to \$12.
- For the first time, QuiltFest will begin accepting credit cards at the Quilt Sale table and QuiltFest table.

- Space for the Quilt Sale table will be expanded so that it is easier to view the quilts for sale and so that shoppers don't have to sort through large piles of quilts. In addition, the amount kept by QuiltFest for each individual's total sales will be increased from ten percent to 15 percent. The number of quilts each quilter can enter for sale has been increased to 20 per person. Krista Cline with Coastal Quilters is coordinating this activity, and more information about volunteering to work at the Quilt Sale table will be available at the August Guild meeting.
- The price for challenge packets for the 2020 show will be increased to \$20.

The success of QuiltFest depends on its volunteers. At the June 17 Guild meeting we began taking signups for volunteers to work during QuiltFest. I am coordinating all volunteers for QuiltFest, and Mary Anne Dennis is coordinating volunteer signups for our Guild. The greatest need for volunteers is for Judging (Sunday, September 8, through Wednesday, September 11), Show Hostess (also known as White Glove), the Community Service table (a sit-down job) where pillow cases and Me Dolls are sewn, the Guild Outreach table (another sit-down job), Hanging (on Tuesday, September 17) and Take Down (on Saturday, September 21 after the show). Training for these last two volunteer positions will be provided. By the way, if you're interested in learning how quilts are judged, and in getting an advance look at the winning quilts, volunteer to help at judging. I participated for the first time last year, and it was a great learning experience.

To date, All Stars has had 40 members sign up to volunteer, the most of any guild. Let's keep those signups coming (last year we had 60 volunteers). Remember, with the exception of the Guild table where our raffle quilt is sold, if you volunteer at QuiltFest you will get into the show free on the day(s) you volunteer.

Some reminders from previous newsletters:

- Take-in for the show is September 7 at the church
- All Stars' assigned time to work the Quilt Sale table is Thursday morning, September 21 (the first day of the show), from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM. In previous years, our time was Thursday afternoon.
- This year, All Stars will sponsor the Best in Show category (the award is \$300), Best Hand Quilting (\$100 award) and Best Machine Quilting (\$100 award).
- <u>Guild Table</u> Signups are underway for volunteers to work at the Guild table (see Betty Ann). This table is where we sell chances for the Guild's raffle quilt and answer questions about All Stars. Volunteers work two-hour shifts during the show. **NOTE**: This volunteer position does not include free admission to the show.

- Quilters Walk Kathi Thompson is collecting civil war fabrics fat quarters and larger to be used to fill the tote bag that she has made to be donated to Quilters Walk by All Stars. Kathi has received so many donations that she has made another bag. She has asked for shirting fabric for this bag so that there are light-colored fabrics to go with the darker-colored civil war fabrics.
- <u>Guild Community Outreach</u> Roberta Redshaw is working on this important display which will showcase our Guild's charitable and community service projects. If you are interested in working at this table (a sit-down job) during QuiltFest, you can sign up on the volunteer form.

This year, the QuiltFest board enlisted several local celebrities and politicians to sponsor quilts in the show. All Stars was assigned State Senator Aaron Bean who represents Nassau County and part of Duval County. He has requested a Florida map-themed quilt, and Andrea Pellegrino has agreed to design and produce a quilt to be shown at QuiltFest. Thank you, Andrea, for agreeing to participate in this project.

The next QuiltFest Board meeting is at 7:00 PM on Tuesday, August 20, at 7:00 PM at the Lexington Hotel on the Southbank. Visitors are always welcome. If you are interested in attending to learn more about how QuiltFest is organized and staged, please talk to one of the All Stars QuiltFest Board representatives listed above for more information.

Linda Wilson

QuiltFest Givaways

Thanks to everyone who helped with the giveaways for QuiltFest. They look great. We had plenty of supplies donated by our generous members. Sit n stitch was a blast; putting it all together. You are a special group of ladies.

Pat D'Elia

Quilt Raffle Tickets

Ticket sales are going really well, although I misspoke at the last general meeting. (Oops) We have not already had 2000 tickets turned in, but there have been that number checked out. Remember, at least half of the proceeds will go to In The Pink. I have the tickets if packets of 20, but if you want a different amount, let me know. I have put together a few packets of 10. And don't forget, there will be two prizes for ticket sales. One prize is for the person that sells the most tickets. The second prize is for the person that sells the winning ticket. Don't forget to sign up for a spot to help sell our raffle tickets at QuiltFest. Betty Ann is keeping the chart with times and dates. Please see her this month, if you haven't already.

Karol Blomgren



A QOV UPDATE: My husband, David, and I were privileged to attend our son, Andrew's, assumption of command ceremony as he became the director of Walter Reed Medical Center in Bethesda, MD last week. To witness all 5 services' personnel participating in the joint ceremony was amazing. While walking to the

reception after the ceremony, I observed patients waiting for appointments and being helped in all conditions of need. Retired veterans were likewise being seen and attended to.

It brought home to me in a unique way the unselfish service that the men and women of our military perform for our country. The people I met that day, both enlisted and officers spoke of their love of country and belief in their jobs.

I can think of no better way to honor our service men and women than to sew a Quilt of Valor for them. When you do, write your name on a piece of paper and pin it to your quilt when you give it to me. Please make your quilts within the recommended size of a lap quilt of 54 by 72. Making a Quilt of Valor is a wonderful way to honor our brave men and women who give so much and selflessly serve our nation.

Patsy A. Barr, QOV coordinator

Roadtrip

Let's hit the road to Palatka, and Miss D's quilt shop. I'm thinking Friday, October 4th. I know it's right after QuiltFest, but maybe you'll need something for retreat or whatever other excuse you can come up with.

We will leave from Target at San Jose and I-295 at 9am. It takes an hour to get there, then we'll shop until lunchtime. Corky Bells is a favorite down that way, so I'll make a reservation and it'll be a fun day.

Sign up will be at the September guild meeting or by phone or email. VROOM, VROOM.

Pat D'Elia

Recording Secretary

All Star Quilters' Guild General Meeting July 15, 2019 Minutes

The meeting was called to order by President, Kathi Thompson at 10:00 AM. She welcomed members from Friendship Guild.

The minutes of the June 2019 guild general meeting were approved as published.

Ellen Cannon

• Treasurer – Ellen Cannon read the Treasurer's report. Ellen asked Chairpersons to take a look at their budgets, as budget work for 2020 will begin soon.

Pat D'Elia

• Pat passed around a few recipes with no authors on them. She asked if the recipe belongs to a member; please put your name on it.

Bonnie Helm/Pris Roehm/Judy Cwalina

• Education – Bonnie announced that the Tiki Tiki Class is Monday July 29th. On September 30th Nancy Wines will be teaching Pretty in Pink or Even Steven. Mable Holiman volunteered to teach a bag class in August.

Lisa Anderson

• Membership –Lisa announced that Bobbie Redshaw was the Quilter of the Month. There were 77 members present and many visitors from Friendship Guild. Deborah Pearce and Joyce Spicer were the winners of the monthly drawing.

Sharon Potfay for Vicki Zoller

• Library - Sharon announced that the library is open today.

Candy Schladt

Hospitality – Candy thanked members for the refreshments. She reminded members that there will be
no refreshments in August as we will be having our pancake breakfast. She passed around the
September sign-up sheet.

Lynn McCrork

• Quilt Mother 2019 – Lynn announced that the 2020 Quilt is underway. She asked for volunteers to help out with the paper piecing blocks, there were many volunteers.

Sue Abbey

• Community Service – Sue stated that several quilts have been turned in. She has three quilts that need to be quilted. If you need a label for a community service quilt.see Sue.

Linda Wilson

- Fall Retreat Linda asked that if you are going to retreat and have not chosen a meal, please let her know. If you would like to help out with planning Fall Retreat, there will be a meeting September 9th at 10:00 AM. There is a waiting list for Retreat. The theme for Fall Retreat is Block Party.
- QuiltFest Linda announced that QuiltFest is changing its' name to Jacksonville Quilt Show sponsored by QuiltFest. Credit Cards will be accepted at the Quilt Sale Table. This year, the QuiltFest commission will be increased to 15% instead of 10% on the sale of quilts at the Quilt Sale Table. The challenge kit price has been increased to \$20.00. Mary Anne Dennis will be handling the volunteers. Take in day is September 7th at the church. Mary Anne stated that we need volunteers Thursday morning at the 9:00 11:00 AM time slot. Kathi Thompson has made another bag for the Quilters Walk. Light colored shirting fabric is needed.

Patsy Barr

• Quilts of Valor – Patsy requested that when you make a Quilt of Valor please include a pillowcase to go with it. Patsy has a list of 12 veterans who need quilts, she needs 3 more as she only has 9 quilts.

Pat D'Elia

- Road Trip Coordinator Pat announced that there are no trips planned at the moment. She received a good response when she asked if members would be interested in a field trip to Mrs. D's.
- Ways and Means Pat announced that the Pancake Breakfast is August 19th at 8:30 AM. So far 41 people have signed up. Helpers need to be at the church at 7:30 AM. Cookbooks will be available at the August General Meeting. The cost is \$15.00. Betty Ann Agnew will be handling the sign-up sheet for the Guild Table at QuiltFest.
- Fall Retreat September 9th is the planning meeting for Fall Retreat

Betty Ann Agnew

• Webmaster- Betty Ann requested that when you reply to an email blast, please be sure to "forward" to the originator of the email, not reply to the sender (Betty Ann).

Sherry Verrell

• Sit 'n Stitch – There will be a Sit n' Stitch next Monday. In August we will be sewing American Girl Doll Dresses with Vicki Zoller.

Karol Blomgren

• Raffle Tickets – Sales are going well; we have sold over 2000.

Betty Ann Agnew

• Program – Betty Ann introduced Penny the President of Friendship Guild. Penny explained what Friendship Guild is all about. Members shared their beautiful quilts.

Mary Anne Dennis

• UFOs – Seven members shared their quilts

Sew 'n Tell – Twelve members shared their quilts.

Susan Sharpe announced that Take In Day is September 7th. The Sale Room forms are coming.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:11AM.

Respectfully submitted

Donna Caldarise,

Recording Secretary

Sit "n" Stitch

Don't forget, we are sewing doll clothes with Vicki Zoller on August 12th. Bring your machine and basic sewing supplies. It's sure to be a fun day!

On August 26th, Betty Agnew will be leading us in making her Carry All bag. The supply list is below. Again, also bring your machine and basic sewing items. This is your chance to learn how to make the bag you've been asking about.

We begin gathering at 9:30 and Sit N Stitch runs from 10:00 till noon. Hope to see you there!

Sherry Verell

Material List for Carry All Bag:

Outside fabric 12 X 15"

- Lining fabric 12 X 15"
 Soft and Stable 12 X 15"
- Decobond Interfacing 5 X 7"
- Handle fabric 5 X 7"
- 14" zipper
- Sewing machine with thread to match your material. The usual sewing items (pins, ruler, etc.)

Note:

- For the smaller bag I used 12 X 15" pieces of fabric and Soft and Stable
- For the larger bag I used 12 X 21" pieces of fabric and Soft and Stable
- The bigger you want your bag the larger length of fabric and Soft and Stable. The width is always 12".

Soft and Stable can be purchased at Cinnamons.

- I used Soft and Stable in my handle. So, if you want your handle "stiffer", buy more Soft and Stable and NO Decobond.
- I quilted my outside and lining fabric together (with the Soft and Stable in the middle) on my sewing machine before I started putting it together.

 Betty Ann Agnew

UFO Challenge

At the July 15 All Stars Guild meeting, seven members displayed eight completed UFOs and one completed quilt top.

Mary Anne Dennis showed a Chevron quilt that she started in 2015 or 2016 which she is going to enter in this year's QuiltFest. Good luck, Mary Anne.

Pat D'Elia displayed two finished charm quilts – a batik quilt and a peach quilt. She had started to quilt a third quilt, also a batik quilt, in bright blue. She was dissatisfied with the way it looked, so her mother-in-law picked out all the quilting, and Pat re-quilted the quilt in a different color.

Kathleen Voigt showed a quilt titled "Grey Skies," that she started in 2016 or 2017.

Sheri Harnack showed a quilt called "Cabin Tracks" that she made in 2015 that was quilted by Betty Ann Agnew. The pattern was on display at Cinnamon's.

Sharyn Potfay showed a quilt inspired by a book on Guatemalan clothing that she borrowed from Jean Newton. She took the back off a blanket she bought in Guatemala in 2013 to make the quilt.

Marsha Bookstaver showed a black, red and white quilt called "Five Framed" that she made in 2017 in a class she took from Nancy Wines.

Bonnie Helm showed a sailboat quilt top made from fabric that she bought at the Houston quilt show in 2011.

Remember that the criteria for UFOs are that the quilt should have been started in 2017 or earlier, and the UFO quilts should be completed when they are displayed. For each completed UFO you enter, your name will be entered for a drawing that will take place at the end of the year (e.g., if you complete ten UFOs, your name will be entered ten times).

You still have time to take part in this activity. Mary Anne Dennis will have the forms you can use to list your UFOs at the August 19 Guild meeting. For each quilt you complete you will receive a sticker designed by Andrea Pellegrino. See how many stickers you can collect by the end of this challenge. We're looking forward to seeing the next group of UFOs completed by our talented members.

Linda Wilson for Mary Anne Dennis

Ways and Means

This month is BIG for Ways and Means. We have the PANCAKE BREAKFAST on August 19th, starting at 8:30am at the church. Tickets are \$7 and can be purchased at the door. NO REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED BEFORE THE MEETING IN AUGUST. The regular meeting will follow the breakfast at 10am.

Bring your appetites. This will be GOOD.

Also, at this meeting, we will be distributing the cookbooks if they are ready. I've been told they will be, but I don't have them yet, so I cannot promise.

We will have two lines for picking up books. Those with last names starting with A-L will get theirs in Sunnie and Sherry's line. Those with last names starting with M-Z will pick theirs up with Donna and June. It would be great if you had checks made out in advance for the number of cookbooks you ordered. Checks should be made out to All Stars. Cash will also be accepted. We will have change. The cookbooks are \$15 each. If for whatever reason you have prepaid for your books and are there to pick them up, you must still WAIT in line. Thanks for understanding.

Pat D'Elia

Attention Attention Attention

Due to the breathing problems of some of our members, our guild has become a fragrance-free zone. Please be considerate of your fellow members and do not wear heavy fragrance to our

meetings, classes, road trips, or retreats. If you are bringing a guest to a guild function, please ask them to be fragrance free also! Thank you in advance. We hope you will understand!

2019 Officers & Board

President	Kathi Thompson	989 329 9556	kathithompson@comcast.net
Vice President/Programs	Betty Ann Agnew	904 303 8845	bettyaagnew@comcast.net
Recording Secretary	Donna Caldarise	904 287 1109	mimiquilter@yahoo.com
Corresponding Secretary	Mindy Ashby	904 699 9925	madjax53@att.net
Treasurer	Ellen Cannon	904 5713752	eandpcft@bellsouth.net
Calendar Chair	Donna Caldarise	904 287 1109	mimiquilter@yahoo.com
Challenge 2019	Vicki Zoller	904 718 1662	zcats1818@comcast.net
Community Service	Sue Abbey	904 260 8199 or 904 465 6462	seabbey@comcast.net
-	Ellen Ford	706 654 1053	elfgab87@yahoo.com
Education	Priscilla Roehm	904 503 4203	pdrquilt@comcast.net
	Judy Cwalina	904 292 0950	ja_cwalina@yahoo.com
Equipment Manager	Delia Bright	904 305 0406	playasol27@gmail.com
Facebook	Sunnie Malesky	904 262 0268	sunsky@comcast.net
Featured Quilter	Linda McClelland	904 651 7032	Lgm1249@gmail.com
Historian	Sandy Onsager	904 268 2525	sandy@onsager.us
Hospitality	Candy Schladt	540 761 2816	candyschladt@hotmail.com
Library	Vicki Zoller	904 718 1662	zcats1818@comcast.net
Membership	Lisa Anderson	904 536 7893	Lmanderson1551@gmail.com
Newsletter Editor	Ellen Ford	706-654-1053	Elfgab87@yahoo.com
Publicity	Jessie Stokesberry	904 735 0506	stokesberry1937@att.net
Quilt Mother 2019	Vicki Zoller	904 718 1662	zcats1818@comcast.net
QuiltFest Alternates	Veronica Potter	904 737 1312 or 904 699 2396	RPotter628@aol.com
	Ellen Ford	706-654-1053	elfgab87@yahoo.com
QuiltFest Representatives	Susan Sharpe	904 460 2964 or 703 45 3937	ssharpy3@carolina.net
	Linda Wilson (Chair)	904 272 3353 or 904 903-0950	Kandsmom1959@gmail.com
	June Daniels	904 287 7752	jmd@bellsouth.net
	Mary Jeanette Howle	904 868 6666	mjmhowle@gmail.com
Quilt of Valor QOV	Patsy Barr	904 728 2661	davidlbarr@bellsouth.net
Retreat	Linda Wilson	904 272 3353 or 904 903 0950	Kandsmom1959@gmail.com
	Pat D'Elia	904 262 8359	patdelia@comcast.net
	Linda McClelland	904 651 7032	Lgm1249@gmail.com
Road Trip Coordinator	Pat D'Elia	904 262 8359	patdelia@comcast.net
Sew 'n Tell	Betty Olson	904 282 5539	virgil.olson23@comcast.net
	Debi Holton	706 464 6491	drholton0612@hotmail.com
Sit 'n Stitch	Sherry Verell	904 662 8429	bizzieblondie@yahoo.com
Telephone	CJ Clark	904 234 0806	clarkfv@bellsouth.net
	Jennifer Worrell	904 233 7893	jworrell46@gmail.com
Ways and Means	Pat D'Elia (Chair)	904 262 8359	patdelia@comcast.net
Webmaster	Betty Ann Agnew	904-303-8845	bettyaagnew@comcast.net
		1	. , ,

http://www.orgsites.com/fl/allstarquiltguild

https://www.facebook.com/allstarquilters

www.photobucket.com/user/allstarquiltguild/library